Fox Valley Golf Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Tuesday March 16, 2010 (held at the office of Kerber Rose)

Present:  West, Bekx, Bauman, K Scott, Mulry, Loehnis, R. Scott, Charlesworth, Torrison, Nockerts, Roberts

Excused:   Rasmussen, Bushman, Zwiebel

Absent:   None

The meeting was called to order by President West at 7:00pm.  

Minutes:  The minutes of the February 16, 2010 board meeting were approved via e-mail. 

Correspondence:  None.   

Treasurer Report:  The finance committee prepared the following written report:

Fox Valley Golf Club

Treasurer’s Report

March 16, 2010

From:  Rich Scott


Treasurer

The treasurer’s report is for the first four months of fiscal 2010 which are November through February of 2010.  Currently at this point in time we have 164 committed members who have paid something toward their membership dues.  We have 20 members who aren’t sure if they will rejoin as of this time which is roughly about $60,000 in membership fees.

With the committed membership of 164, we have dues revenue of approximately $460,000 at this time.   Last year total dues revenue for the entire year was $550,000.  At this time last year we had committed dues of around $515,000.  So it would not be unusual to see the current dues amount most likely closer to $500,000.  This is because some members don’t pay their dues until they get back from their winter homes.  That being said, I believe right now we are about $55,000 short in our dues revenue when compared to last year.  I believe the business card membership will have an effect as some of the dues paying members from last year will come back this year as business card members.  We should see an increase in business card fees in 2010 which will help offset the current dues revenue shortfall and green fees needed by the club for the course operation.  

The membership marketing group has been working on additional ways to bring in new members and revenue to the club.  Their ideas and efforts will be continuing throughout the year to increase the membership of the club.  We also have more outings at the club this year than last year which should bring in additional revenue and possibly new members to the club.  I would like to thank those members for their efforts as we continue to move the club forward financially in 2010.  

Comparing 2010 to 2009 through the first four months of our fiscal year, our net income when compared to last year at this time would be about $38,000 behind.  The bulk of that shortfall obviously is that we are $55,000 lower in dues revenues versus last year.  As I stated above, we most likely will close the dues revenue gap by the end of 2010.  Our total revenue currently is down about $32,000, and that is because we have picked up additional revenue in the bar and dining area over last year.

The bar area has produced a small profit for the first four months of about $2,400.  Last year the bar area had a loss of about $1,800 at this time.  In the dining area, we have a loss of about $13,800 in 2010 versus a loss in 2009 of $17,900.   The bulk of the difference is last year we sold some of the old inventory and threw away what was obsolete.  That impact though did not fully get reflected in the financials until sometime in March of 2009.  I believe that we are doing fine in the dining area and should see continued improvement in that area.  For some of the larger parties we do make a lesser profit percentage on the food, but we more than make it up in the bar area when we book larger parties.  Therefore, our margin in the dining area is a little bit lower than we would normally accept.  The real improvement I see in the dining area is that our inventory for food is $1,900 in 2010 versus $4,000 in 2009 at this time.  When we look at bar and dining as one operation, we are at a loss right now in 2010 of $11,400 versus a loss in 2009 of $19,800.  This is one area of the club where we can make up for lost revenue in the golf operations area.  If we can grow the revenue and keep the margins we find acceptable, we should see a growth in profit for the club in 2010 in the bar and dining operation.   

Course costs for the first four months of 2010 are about $10,400 less than last year.  The bulk of that is payroll savings and some supply cost reductions from the prior year.  In the pro shop area we are about $500 under in costs last year at this time.

In the administration area of the club we are up in expenses by $300 when compared to 2009.  We will be adding some costs in this area as we spend some additional time marketing the club with Steve Nockerts dedicating some additional time in this area to help with member recruitment and booking parties at the club.  

Our current line of credit at February 28, 2010 was $15,000 and we had cash in the bank of $13,000 which was not applied against the line of credit.  We did pay off our line of credit in February for 20 days.  Last year at this time we were at $93,000 on the line and cash in the bank of $9,700.  So we have a positive swing currently of $80,000 from this year to last year.  Our long term debt is down over last year by $18,000 as we made payments on the mortgage and we had an increase in member notes.  Our total debt at this time shows we are about $80,000 less than last year.  

Summary:

It is very important that members pay their dues on time as we move forward.  With the dues we are receiving, it will help us not only to reduce our line of credit but also with reviewing the budget making the necessary changes.  I have been encouraged by the efforts to grow the membership.  Although our dues revenue is down right now, other areas of the club are doing better than last year at this time which is encouraging.  We have a lot of work ahead of us as we get closer to the golfing season to increase revenue in the course operations area specifically dues and green fees.  

Members should look forward to a great golfing season now that the weather seems to be cooperating with an early season opening which will help the club.        

Greens and Grounds:  The committee submitted the following written report:   
The committee met on Monday the 15th of March.  Present were Scott Bushman,
John Torrison, Dave Van Alstyne, Therese Bauman and myself.  The search for
a mechanic for Scott is still ongoing.  A search for potential recruits has
has been submitted to FVTC in hopes of filling that niche.  Scott asked for
our support by making a donation of a round of golf with cart for a foursome
to support a program called "Par for Research".   This program is supported
by the WGCSA for turf research.  Our donation would be bid on with the
proceeds going to help fund that program.  On the flip side, our members
would be entitled to bid for similar golf packages at other courses.  The
exposure the "Fox" could derive from this far out weighs the cost and the
committee recommends approving the request and hopes the BOD will too.
Scott said the course is coming along nicely and that lends itself to an
early opening, but, as is always the case, we are at the mercy of upcoming
weather.  We also discussed the early stages of expanding flower planting at
the "Fox".  The design and planting will be addressed at a later date by a
group headed by Monica Renkens.

The committee moved to donate a 4-some round of golf with carts to the WGCSA turf research program with a second by Roberts.  M/C. 
The committee is looking for volunteers to help with planting and maintaining flowers and perennial beds.  The goal is to beautify the course with areas requiring little maintenance.  The committee is also looking for donations of flowers, seeds, perennial plants and shoots to develop these areas.

Golf Activities:  The golf activities committee reported that work is ongoing to promote and define member events for the upcoming year.  Increased participation is the goal.  Information regarding the junior and youth programs will be coming forth soon.  Bryan reported that the range will be open this Thursday and Friday.  Information regarding the “FOX OPEN” will be sent next week.
Bar and Dining:  The committee reported that the bar and waitress staff positions are being finalized for the upcoming year. 

Building Committee:  No report  

Ladies Committee:   No report  

Policy, Bylaws and Member Service Committee:  The board asked the committee to look at developing a policy regarding donation of charitable guest passes.  The committee will look at developing a policy for the next meeting.
Member Relations Committee:  The committee is working on continuing promotional items for the club.  Steve Nockerts presented the following report.
Marketing and Member Relations Report: March 2010

Steve Nockerts

Awareness
· Cumulus Golf Card Promotions: Green Bay and Valley Markets

· No cost to FVGC

· Will include on-air promotion, web presence and added value services with total media value of $71,100 covering 10 different radio stations.

· All radio commercial production, brand development brainstorming and web promotion and programming is included at no charge to FVGC

· Flyer in March HOV Newsletter: Membership and Business Membership

· Added Spring Membership Promotion to the GB Chamber Site

· Free mini-ad with HOV Chamber in March

· March Open House mention in HOV Chamber “Week @ a Glance” e-mail March 4

· Website Updates

· Church Fish Fry Ads: Community outreach ads in Freedom, Wrightstown, Kaukauna, Little Chute and Kimberly church bulletins

· Designed and Submitted Open House Ads to Valley Pubs: Wrightstown Spirit, Green Bay Sun, Advertiser Community News, Heart of the Valley

· Open Houses

· Greater Green Bay Golf Expo

Branding:

· Cumulus Branding Brainstorms

· Attended Brandsformation Training/Seminar (January) and arranged for personalized Brand Message Workshop brainstorm with Cumulus Broadcasting Branding Team. Two meetings produced insights that will augment the branding work done so far for The Fox and set the stage for our branding message across all media executions. 

· Course Trends Conference Calls. Three conference calls with Dave Hernandez re: maximizing the value and effectiveness of our website. Important efforts going forward:

· Refreshing content to continue to be new and relevant to viewers and to optimize web search engines

· Adding pictures and bios; updating header images with taglines, newer photos, updated copy and the new logo

· Adding a Course Tour to improve impact and access to course knowledge

· Using Sales Lead Manager more effectively to track and follow up with inquiries; 

· Integration of Social Media, specifically Facebook and Twitter, and eventually YouTube and possibly a blog to allow better serve members and allow members and prospects to interact with our brand more easily and on a more personal basis. Social media links will also help optimize us with web search engines.

· Updated all Auto-Replies 

· Redesigned Business Entertainment Membership promo flyer

· Updated all Prospect Folder content with new look and logo
Outreach

· Cumulus Radio

· Marketing Opportunities and Member Benefits:

· HOV Chamber: Kelli Clussman

· Fox Cities Chamber

· GB Chamber

· FV/GB/HOV Chamber of Commerce Connections: Personal communications ongoing with each of the entities to see how we can leverage our membership in these groups to expand awareness of The Fox. Ex: linking to their sites, LinkedIn connections, optimizing web search engines via links, etc.

· Green Bay Business Expo

· New North B2B Magazine

· Fox Cities Magazine

· Insight Magazine

· The Business News

· Webouts and other marketing entities

On the Horizon:

· Greater Green Bay Golf Expo Trade Show Booth Finalization:

· Fixtures, theme, graphics, Premium items/giveaways, Volunteer Schedule

· Open House: March 11. Next one is April 1

Membership:

· New Members:

· Phil Graebel: Individual

· Dave Barse: Individual
(Chad Schuler and possibly Jeremy Wicklund as well)

· Scott Smeaton (Former Member): Individual

· Tom and Judy Verhagen: Family

· John and Karen Vanderwall: Family

· Biz Card Members:

· Pat Hietpas

· Ron Tiedt

· Steve Van Derra

· Scott VandenHeuvel

· Website Overview:

· 23 Membership Inquiries via the Website since 1/1/10

· Visitor Traffic:

· January: 447 unique visitors, Total visits: 720 (23 visitors per day)

· February: 546 unique visitors, Total visits: 884 (31.5 per day)

· March: 352 unique visitors, Total visits: 489 (30.5 per day)

· Changing front page content more frequently
The committee would like to thank Jim Grassel and instaprint for printing reusable banners to be used at the upcoming golf expo.
Personnel and Insurance:   Loehnis reported that the employee handbook has been distributed to all employees.  

Old Business:   Clarifications regarding business entertainment member benefits were discussed.
New Business:  None  

Next Meeting:  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday April 20, 2010 at 7:00pm.  The meeting will take place at the club.  

Adjourn:  Motion Loehnis second by Roberts.  M/C.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Edward Bekx

Secretary to the Board of Directors        

